Summary Minutes of Soil Association AGM
Saturday 14™ October 2017
Triodos Bank HQ, Deanery Road, Bristol, BS1 5AS

Staff present: Helen Browning (CEO), Martin Dawson (COO), Georgina McLeod (Director of Communications),
Ruth Galpine (Head of Supporter Development), Louisa Pharoah (Director of Fundraising),
Laura Mackenzie (Head of Policy), Joanna Lewis (Strategy & Policy Director Food For Life), Gemma
Heaysman-Burns (Marketing Manager — Supporter Development), Lauren Trew (Supporter
Development Database Analysis), Dan Thomas (Client Services Administrator), Victoria Jones (Client
Services Administrator), Tamarind Falk (Certification Officer) & Holly Barber-Rowe (Standards
Administrator & Supporter Care Officer)

Trustees: Gabriel Scally (Chair of Trustees), Oliver Dowding & Thomas Bourne (Trustee from 1 Nov)

Trustee

Apologies: John Carson, Graeme Matravers, Rosemary Radcliffe, Isabel Oliver, Martin Nye, Rachel Martino,
Joanne Ingleby

Members: Marie Ingle, Robert Beetham, Sarah Beetham, Andrew Woodfield, Mr & Mrs Hansford, Helen
Williams, John Garway, Sarah Worthington, Sarah Boston, Nicola Tipler, Nikki Jones, David Bailey,
Jerry Harding, David Self, Heather Rainbow, Susan Jones, Debbie Williams, Nick Scholefield, Sue
Rosenschein, Janet Bedford, Julian Wood, Christopher Menzies Trull, Gil Osman, Ruth Bolgar, Brigid
Harty, Karen Girling, Sam Murphy, Veronica Pollard, Dr A Dorey, Gillian Sweet-Bartey, Kathleen
Despicht & Gillian Woodman-Smith

1.0 Welcome & Introduction — Gabriel Scally — Chair of Trustees
Gabriel gave a warm welcome to all members and non-members that attended the meeting and thanked them
kindly for their continued support and contribution.

After 6 years as a Soil Association Trustee, Dr Gabriel Scally has been appointed as Chair of Trustees. Gabriel gave
attendees a brief synopsis of the journey that led to him fulfilling this role. Gabriel studied medicine and trained in
general practice and then public health. He has worked in England as a public health doctor in the NHS and the
Department of Health for many years. He has a particular interest in solving the problems of obesity and
malnutrition and is currently a professor of public health at the University of the West of England, Bristol.

Gabriel spent time as the Chair of Northern Ireland’s Coronary Prevention group where he questioned Northern
Ireland’s milk market board for not advocating the consumption of reduced fat milk in relation to the disease. This
experience along with the agricultural industry being shaken by the outbreak of foot and mouth disease in 2001 led
Gabriel to see the interconnectedness between the way we manage our agricultural systems and the health of the
population and of the planet.

He has been a long term supporter of the Soil Association’s Food for Life and Sustainable Food Cities
programmes. Gabriel has also had a long term personal and professional commitment to environmental
sustainability and believes that good food and sustainable agriculture is important both to the health of the
population and of the planet.

2.0 Financials & governance — Martin Dawson — please see pages 37 & 38 of the annual review

Martin gave an overview of the charity's financial performance and explained that the full audited unqualified
statutory Group accounts are available to members on request or from the websites of the Charity Commission and
Companies House. He gave thanks to our members and the contributions that they have made to the organisation
in the last year which has helped us to carry out our work.

Martin announced five new trustees and four retiring trustees —
A Professor Isabel Oliver (new Trustee)

Thomas Bourne (new Trustee)

Rosemary Radcliffe CBE (new Trustee)

Martin Nye (new Trustee)

Jo Ingleby (new Trustee)

Dennis Overton (retiring Chair of Trustees)

Charles Weston (retiring Trustee)
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A Neil Canetty Clarke (retiring Trustee)
A Matt Brown (retiring trustee)

The Soil Association received a significant donation from the Spear Charitable Trust to purchase our very own
building. Our new building, named Spear House, is located on Victoria Street in the Centre of Bristol and will be the
first property that has been owned by the Soil Association. We hope to have moved into the new building, after a
few modest improvements, by summer of 2018. We are very excited about having our own property to put our
stamp upon and see this as an excellent investment opportunity. We also hope that the buildings location will allow
us to have somewhat of a more engaging experience with the Bristol public.

3.0 Review of the year — Helen Browning

There have been some extraordinary achievements in the past year in transforming the way we eat, farm and care
for our natural world. The following highlights are made possible through the generosity of our members and
supporters. The work that you make possible has never been more urgent —as we face the challenges of tackling
climate change, a biodiversity crash and a growing health crisis, especially around childhood obesity. We hope
that everything you hear today continues to inspire you to support us.

We continue to take steps to achieving our vision of ‘Good food for all produced with care by the natural world'. We
approach this vision using two strategies; good food for all and farming for the future.

Our Food For Life Programme is transforming food wherever people eat in public settings. Good food for all
highlights:

1 Further progression with the Food For Life scheme sees 1.7million meals currently eaten every day See link
to video here. The Food For Life school award has seen a 20% overall increase in the number of schools
receiving the award.

1 Food for Life has received £1.25 million from the Big Lottery Fund to launch a pioneering project using
good food to reduce isolation and improve the nutrition and wellbeing of older people. The Food for Life
Better Care project will work directly with older people to develop programmes in three pilot areas across
the UK.

1 Sustainable Food Cities now has 50 members. The movement is looking to create cities where every
nursery, school and college, every hospital and care setting, every restaurant and workplace canteen serve
healthy and sustainable meals.

1 The Soil Association fought alongside the likes of Jamie Oliver and Sustain to help ensure that plans to axe
free school meals for children were repealed. This effort was thankfully successful and we are proud to say
that we helped to ensure that free school meals were saved.

1 Our work to transform food in hospitals is growing as we continue to work with hospitals to ensure that
staff, visitors and patients in hospitals are able to eat nourishing, freshly prepared food to support their
wellbeing and recovery.

1 We featured in numerous papers this week, including the Guardian, to shine a spotlight on children's
menus in some of the biggest high street restaurants. Using an army of undercover parents we were able to
rank how well restaurants cater for children using criteria such as; the amount of sugar and the portion size.
The Food For Life's Out to Lunch campaign now plans to work with restaurants to improve the food and
service offered to children.

By working together with farmers, growers, researchers and campaigners to find innovative solutions to some of
the most pressing challenges facing farming today we are helping to create a farming system fit for the future.
Farming for the future highlights:

1 We are currently in a particularly unique situation with Brexit as Britain negotiates its separation from the
EU. We have put forward practical, positive solutions for the UK's future farming and food policy. Our work
has ranged from undertaking field-based research with the Innovative Farmers network, to ensuring that
organic farmers receive fair payments through the EU’'s Rural Development Programme (RDP).

1 The AssureWel project, a collaboration led by the Soil Association, RSPCA and University of Bristol, and
supported by the Tubney Charitable Trust has seen the improved welfare of 200,000 cows on over 11,000
farms in the UK. The project won the TP Organic’'s Innovation Award for its work in “improving farm animal
welfare”.

1 Future Growers is in demand, with strong competition for a chance to learn and work in organic
horticulture. We now have 107 graduates, with over half still farming or growing.

1 Innovative Farmers has brought non-organic and organic farmers together to develop ways to improve
their crops, animal, and soils. This year 18 groups have worked together to find practical, innovative
solutions to their real life farming challenges. See link to video here.


http://www.foodforlife.org.uk/whats-happening/news/news-post/food-for-thought-film
http://www.foodforlife.org.uk/whats-happening/news/news-post/food-for-thought-film
https://innovativefarmers.org/news/2017/april/19/what-impact-have-three-field-labs-had-on-your-farm/?count=19

1 The Soil Association has been campaigning on the overuse of antibiotics for decades - now working as part
of the Alliance to Save our Antibiotics.

1 Our Soils campaign continues as we ask government to commit to protecting and restoring soil health as
part of a new vision for post Brexit agriculture. We work with farmers — organic and non-organic —on a
practical basis to help improve soils. See link to video here.

1 Soil Association Certification body continues to enable change by working with 6,000 businesses to make
sustainable production and consumption the norm.

1 We continue to reassure consumers that their paper, furniture and floorboards were produced without
damaging people or the environment through our Forestry Certification scheme. We now help protect
over 15 million hectares across the world.

1 Welaunched the Best of Organic Market Awards (BOOMS), the only organic awards which celebrate
retailers, producers, farmers, caterers and brands who are working hard to change and improve our food
system.

1 Our 2017 Organic Market Report revealed a seven percent increase in sales of organic food and drink
during 2016.

1 The Food For Life Served Here supplier scheme now has 170 suppliers and 124 are organic, providing vital
new markets to help grow organic in the UK.

1 Organic Served Here — launched in Scotland and is now rolling out across restaurants in the UK.

1 We have addressed perhaps one of organics most significant challenges in helping consumers that feel lost
to truly understand what the term organic really means. The launch of ‘Food as it should be’ gives a clear
and concise list of what a certified organic product can guarantee.

1 Campaign for Clarity revealed to the public brands and beauty products on the market which make
misleading claims about organic.

1 We continue to work hard at encouraging farmers to join the Soil Association. Farmers are capable of
making real change on the ground and can help pioneer progression in the organic movement. See link to
video here.

Our priorities for 2018 -

For the next year we will concentrate much of our efforts on impacting a post-Brexit farming and food policy. We
have a unique opportunity to produce an agricultural policy which if done right could transform our relationship
with food, farming and the countryside for the better. We have set out five policy objectives that we feel can make
this happen - investment in healthy soils, zero carbon farming by 2050, funding for farmer led research, stronger
support for organic farming and a good life for all farm animals within 10 years.

4.0 Guest speaker — Herbert Girardet

Renowned environmentalist Herbert Girardet talked to us about the connection between cities, soils and climate
change: 'an urbanising world - triumph or tragedy?’. He spoke about how we have moved from a self-reliant
agricultural system (Agropolis) to cities fuelled by non-renewables (Petropolis) and how we now more than ever
need to move toward carbon-free regenerative cities (Ecopolis) in order to sustain health soils, healthy food and a
healthy planet.

By drawing on specific examples from around the globe, Herbert described how the introduction of fossil fuels,
increased urbanisation, caused the population to grow and alongside the construction of extensive underground

sewerage systems led to the depletion in the health of our soils.

5.0 Panel Q&A - Herbert Girardet, Gabriel Scally, Helen Browning


https://www.soilassociation.org/blogs/2017/low-till-disturbing-the-soil-less-and-less/
https://youtu.be/bvnDIxB7KG8
https://youtu.be/bvnDIxB7KG8

